PROCEDURE FOR UNIT C EVALUATION 
1.   A copy of the Evaluation Tool should be disseminated to all special education liaisons, general education teachers and Unit C employees at the start of the school year.  

2.  The Tool and this PROCEDURE should be reviewed with all Unit C employees as soon as possible, prior to October 1.  A building-based special education administrator should lead this meeting.

3.  As per the current Unit C contract, a “supervising teacher or administrator” may do the evaluation.  The following are the designated evaluators in each school:
· Elementary and High Rock – Special Education Coordinator

· Pollard and High School – Special Education Liaison is the primary supervisor.  The building-based special education administrator signs off on all evaluations.  If there are Unit C staff members who need extra supervisory input, the Administrator should be asked to provide the supervision and evaluation of that Unit C member by the Liaison
· The Pollard and High School Special Education Administrators will provide an optional 1 hour training session with the Liaisons prior to October 1 to review the observation, supervision and evaluation process

3.  The Tool can be used by Unit C employees to set goals for the school year. 
4.  For returning Unit C employees, the supervising teacher or administrator should review the prior year’s end-of-year evaluation for suggestions on goal setting.

5.  The evaluator should provide a minimum of two brief (at least 10 minutes in length) observations per year, one of them occurring prior to the mid-year meeting, which should occur prior to the Thanksgiving break. The two observations should be followed with in-person and written feedback within 5 days of the observation.  
5.  End of year Evaluation deadline for Unit C members is May 15th.  The original, final signed Evaluation should be sent to the Human Resources Office by May 16th.  
6.  The Evaluation will be signed by the Special Education Coordinator at the Elementary level, the Preschool Director at the Preschool, and co-signed by the Special Education Coordinator at Pollard and by the Special Education Director at the High School.
7.  The Evaluation Tool may be used as an “information gathering” tool with classroom and special education teachers.  The supervising teacher or administrator may request input from the teachers who direct and partner with the Unit C employee prior to completing the evaluation tool and meeting with the Unit C employee. 
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